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Our ref: SSD 6664 MOD 1

Mr Simon Murphy

Environmental Planner

AECOM

PO Box 73

HUNTER REGION MC NSW 2310

Dear Mr Murphy

Re: Stolthaven Fuel Storage Terminal, Mayfield — Proposed Throughput Increase (SSD 6664
MOD 1)

| refer to your letter dated 15 July 2015 regarding a proposed modification to the approved
Stolthaven fuel storage terminal. It is understood that Stolthaven proposes to seek approval for an
increase in combustible fuels throughput from 1,010ML to 1,300ML per annum in order to meet

market demand.

The Department has considered the proposal as described in your letter and agrees that the
application may be considered a minor modification causing minimal environmental impact under
section 96(1A) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979.

The Statement of Environmental Effects accompanying your application should include those
matters outlined in Clause 115 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000,
including an appropriate level of assessment for all potential environmental impacts, including (but
not limited to) air quality, traffic and transport, noise and hazards and risk.

Should you wish to discuss any of the above matters, please contact Sally Munk, Senior
Environmental Planner, on 9228 6431 or by email at sally.munk@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

[ S e
Chris Ritchie 20/ ?/ (<.

Manager, Industry Assessments
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